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SUBJECT/TITLE
Assumed business name certificates

SPONSOR
Representative Stephen Nunn

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties

Modifies Existing
X
Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 201/GA changes some of the requirements for county clerks' offices in regard to certificates of assumed name.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 201/GA on local governments is indeterminable, but should be minimal.  The legislation deals with certificates of assumed name, which various types of businesses are required to file with the Secretary of State and county clerks.  The certificate is required when a business entity conducts commerce in the state under an assumed name.  There are currently 21,037 such certificates on file with the Secretary of State.

Two changes affect county clerks' offices, but should have minimal impact.  One provision requires a certificate for an assumed name for a person to be filed with the clerk where the person maintains his or her principal place of business.  Current statutes require the person to file the certificate where he or she is a resident.  Also under the bill, an affected company must file what is called an "exact or conformed copy" in the county where the entity maintains its registered agent for process or principal office, rather than county of residence.  (If a firm does not have a registered agent or principal office, the document is filed with the Secretary of State.)  Both changes probably will result in some shifts of record keeping from one county to another, but should not increase clerks' duties statewide.

Finally, the in-House version of the bill had required a clerk's office to send a reminder letter to a company whose certificate would be about to expire.  The GA version deleted that requirement, thus lessening the impact on clerks' offices.  Under the bill, only the Secretary of State will be responsible for the reminder notice.

DATA SOURCE(S)
LRC staff; LRC publication, Duties of Elected County Officials;

Kentucky Secretary of State's office; Kentucky County Clerks'

Association
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